COUDERSPORT AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES – MONDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2005
Members present:  Ed Babcock, Bob Benson, Carol Bernard,        ROLL CALL

Michael Heroux, Linda Klingaman, Joe LaGrua and David Long
Members absent:   Al Barry and Tim Watson

Others present:   Marcia Jones, Dawn Dovensky, Jenna Maiuro 

District employees present: Marty Maiuro, Steve Gerner, Alanna
Huck, Jack Keifer, Ernie Kuratomi, George Nuffer, Brian Snyder
and Connie Benson 

Treasurer Ed Babcock called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm     CALL TO ORDER        

in the Large Group Instruction Room of the Coudersport Area

Jr-Sr High School. 
There were no visitor comments.                                 VISITOR COMMENTS

· A motion was made by David Long and seconded by Michael      MINUTES APPROVED  
Heroux to approve the January 31, 2005 minutes as presented.

Motion carried unanimously.
· A motion was made by David Long and seconded by Bob Benson   TREASURER’S REPORT

to approve the January 2005 Treasurer’s Report as presented.    APPROVED
Roll call vote:  Ed Babcock, aye; Bob Benson, aye; Carol

Bernard, aye; Linda Klingaman, aye; Joe Lagrua, aye; David

Long, aye; Michael Heroux, aye.

· A motion was made by David Long and seconded by Linda        FINANCIAL REPORTS

Klingaman to approve the following financial reports as         APPROVED

presented:           
     General Fund/Federal Program Bills  -  $124,759.12
     Capital Reserve Fund  -                       0.00

     School Lunch Fund -                      23,435.95
Roll call vote:  Bob Benson, aye; Carol Bernard, aye; Linda
Klingaman, aye; Joe LaGrua, aye; David Long, aye; Michael
Heroux, aye; Ed Babcock, aye.

Mr. Nuffer noted that no decision needs to be made regarding    SUPERINTENDENT’S

Act 71/72 until May, 2005.                                      REPORT     
Mr. Nuffer informed the board that the Potter County Grant

Writer will assist CASD in writing the After School Grant in

the amount of $350,000 for a three year period with an 

extension to five years.  All schools in the county could be

involved in this federally funded competitive 21st Century

Grant.  

Mr. Nuffer announced that per Governor Rendell’s 2005-2006

Budget schools will receive the same amount of funding as

last year. 
Mr. Nuffer noted that the mentoring program started with
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Tuesday night at the movies held in the High School Auditorium.

Mr. Nuffer announced that the Substitute On-Line meeting will
be held Wednesday, February 16, 3:15 pm in the LGI Room.  The

Board is invited to attend.

Mr. Nuffer announced that the Spring Legal Round Up will be
held at IU 9 on Wednesday, March 2, 5:30 pm.
Mr. Nuffer noted that five employees will be attending the
Non-Teaching Staff Leadership Conference at the Potter County

Educational Council.

Mr. Nuffer discussed the proposed 2005-2006 Seneca Highlands
IU 9 Budget.  Additional information will be in Friday’s board

packets.

Mr. Nuffer announced that the Board Retreat has been
re-scheduled for Saturday, March 12, 8 am – Noon at the Canoe

Place Inn, Port Allegany.

Ed Babcock, Athletic Committee – Meeting was held February 7    COMMITTEE REPORTS

to discuss inclusion of a Jr High track program.  This pro-

posal will be brought to the board in a future meeting.

There will be no additional salary cost to the district.

Also discussed was a mandatory drug testing program for 

student athletes.  This proposal will be brought to the Policy

Committee for consideration.  This program would start in the

2005-2006 School Year. 

Mike Heroux noted that the Building Committee met February 7

and discussed the cafeteria and elementary school projects.

Linda Klingaman stated that the Curriculum Committee met on

February 14 with department chairs, Mr. Kuratomi and 

Mr. Nuffer.  The outline for the honor’s tract for 10th thru

12th grades was discussed.  The department chairs will

review the criteria for entering the tract and report back to

the committee with their revisions.

Bob Benson requested that anyone who has questions regarding

the IU 9 2005-2006 Budget contact him as soon as possible.
Joe LaGrua stated that House Bill 188, which goes further than

Act 72, has been introduced.
The next meeting of the Policy Committee will be February 15,

4:30 pm.

Negotiations, Personnel, Technology and Transportation 

Committees had no report.

· A motion was made by David Long and seconded by Carol        BOB BENSON

Bernard to appoint Bob Benson to the Seneca Highlands IU 9      ELECTED TO IU9

Board.  Motion carried unanimously.                             BOARD

                                            February 14, 2005

The Board voted in the following manner regarding the Vo-Tech   VO-TECH DESIGN
Design Phase:                                                   PHASE VOTE

Edward Babcock
Aye


Al Barry

No  (02/15/05 verbal)

Bob Benson 

Aye


Carol Bernard
Aye


Linda Klingaman
No


Joe LaGrua

No


David Long

Aye


Michael Heroux
No


Tim Watson

No  (02/15/05 verbal)
Al Barry and Tim Watson will confirm their votes on this issue
at the February 28, 2005 meeting.

Joe LaGrua requested that the Board change the March 13         NEW BUSINESS
meeting so Representative Martin Causer and his Information

Director could attend and address the board regarding Act 72.

· A motion was made by David Long and seconded by Mike         MEETING DATE
Heroux to change the March 13 meeting to Thursday, March 17,    CHANGE
7 pm to accommodate Representative Causer and his Information

Directors’ schedules.  Motion carried unanimously.

Written reports outlining December activities were presented    
by the following:

     Alanna Huck – Vice-Principal

     Russ Streich – Elementary Principal 

     Ernie Kuratomi – High School Principal 
     Steve Gerner – Maintenance Supervisor
     Jack Keifer – Technology Coordinator 
Jack Keifer announced that beginning March 14 he will be

offering computer classes for all staff members.  These        

classes will meet on Monday and Wednesdays from 3:30 – 4:30 pm

for a four week period.

The following classes will be offered:


Word Perfect


Excel


Powerpoint

Sign-up sheets will be available in the office of both schools.

An email will be sent to all staff members informing them of

these class offerings.
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Joe LaGrua asked if we could negotiate with the Boro to get a

lower rate for our Adelphia internet access charges.                                           

· A motion was made by Bob Benson and seconded by David Long   PERSONNEL 
to approve the following positions for the 2004-2005
school year:                                        
   Appoint Gerald Duffee Jr to the position of Volunteer

Baseball Coach.


       SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS
         ELEMENTARY                  SECONDARY 

         Nicole Prouty

 Nicole Prouty
         Karen Wolfinger
 Karen Wolfinger

                 SUBSTITUTE TEACHER’S AIDE
                      Janel Palmatier
Roll call vote:  Carol Bernard, aye; Linda Klingaman, aye;

Joe LaGrua, aye; David Long, aye; Michael Heroux, aye; Ed

Babcock, aye; Bob Benson, aye.                             

An executive session was held at the conclusion of the          EXECUTIVE SESSIONS
January 31, 2005 business meeting to discuss personnel. 
An executive session may be held between now and the next

regularly scheduled meeting to discuss issues covered under

Section 8 of the Sunshine Law.
There were no Public Comments.                                                                         

· A motion was made by Bob Benson and seconded by Linda        ADJOURNMENT

Klingaman to adjourn at 8:10 pm.  Motion carried 
unanimously.



Respectfully submitted,



Connie Benson, Board Secretary

